

CITY OF NEW BEDFORD JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

May 2, 2019

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William St. New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members:

I write to request that the City Council, pursuant to Section 2-65 of the City Code, begin Property Committee proceedings to seek proposals for the disposition of a long-term leasehold interest in property owned by the City of New Bedford, consisting of approximately 0.151 acres (6,5778) square feet) of land currently occupied by an accessory structure to a commercial property located on MacArthur Drive, shown on City of New Bedford Assessor's Map 53 as Lot 255.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Sincerely

Jonathan F. Mitchell

JFM/crc

Referred to the Committee on City Property. a true copy attest:

Dennis W. Farias, City Clerk

IN CITY COUNCIL, May 9, 2019